
PLEASE READ THIS LETTER FROM SR. DIONESIA, MEDICAL DIRECTOR OF 
RULENGE HOSPITAL IN WESTERN TANZANIA.  
TO BRING SOLAR BASED ELECTRICAL POWER HERE WE NEED YOUR HELP. 
  
Dear Dr. Larry, 

Greetings from Rulenge Hospital. 
I am Sr . Dionisia OSF, MD and I am currently working as an acting medical officer in charge of 
Christ the King Rulenge Hospital.  
    Currently, the hospital has 50 beds served by 84 staffs.  The hospital is providing 
medical services to an average of 10,000 patients per year referred from 14 dispensaries, 
2 Health Centres and some coming directly from their homes.  
     Our hospital has two sources of electricity; from the national grid and from our 
generator. However, the national grid is not stable therefore most of the time the 
electricity goes out and we have to use the generator. The situation has grown worse over 
the past 6 months because most of the time the generator is at work. We have gone 
beyond the budget twice for purchasing diesel. We have shortage of funds, the hospital's 
need for electricity is also increasing due to use of more electric devices and fuel prices 
are growing higher.  As a result of all this, sometimes we have failed to manage the 
demand and so to provide quality health services as per hospital level. For example, 
during the recent outbreak of COVID-19, we had many patients who were in need of 
Oxygen from electric oxygen concentrators. Some of these patients did not get oxygen 
because the electricity was very unstable and of low voltage. We managed to save many 
but among those who died inadequate supply of oxygen was the contribution to their 
failure to survive. 
    In addition, we have premature babies that need a good constant supply of electricity in 
order to succeed in managing them. When the electricity is not reliable, we lose most of 
them. Again, most of surgical procedures are being performed with difficulty especially 
at night when the electricity goes off suddenly and repeatedly. 
   We think that the presence of solar power as the alternative source of electricity will 
bring a great relief to us with regard to various challenges faced due to shortage of 
electricity at our hospital. 
    I would like to ask for your assistance in achieving this which will be a great support 
not only for the hospital but also for the residents of the catchment area who will be 
receiving medical treatment at our hospital. 
I am grateful in advance. 
SR. DIONISIA JASSON 


